

## City of Grand Island

Tuesday, December 27, 2016 Council Session

## Item G-5

## Approving Re-Appointments to the Plumbers Examining Board

The following individuals have expressed their willingness to serve on the City of Grand Island Plumbing Board for a two year term 2017/2018. Rick Eberl and Ryan Logue, Master Plumbers; Jeremy Collinson, Health Department; Craig Lewis and David Scoggins, Building Department Ex-Officio's. The above recommendation is made in compliance with the Grand Island City Code and approval is requested. These appointments would become effective January 1, 2017 upon approval by the City Council and would expire on December 31, 2018.

Staff Contact: Mayor Jeremy Jensen



Working Together for a Better Tomorrow. Today.

DATE:

December 9, 2016

TO:

Mayor Jensen and City Council

FROM:

Craig A. Lewis, Building Department Director



RE:

Appointments to the Plumbing Board

The following people have been contacted and have indicated their willingness to serve on the Plumbing Board of the City of Grand Island for a two-year term expiring December 31, 2018.

<u>Term</u>	Representing	Name/Address	<u>Employed</u>
2 yr. 17-18	Master Plumber	Rick Eberl 215 Fort Kearney Rd Grand Island, NE 68801	Mr. Rooter
2 yr. 17-18	Master Plumber	Ryan Logue 2329 North Wheeler Grand Island, NE 68801	Sewer Rooter
2 yr. 17-18	Health Department	Jeremy Collinson 1137 S Locust St Grand Island, NE 68801	Central District Health Department
	Building Inspection (Ex-Officio)	David Scoggins 100 E 1 <sup>st</sup> St Grand Island, NE 68801	City of G. I. Building Department
	Building Inspection (Ex-Officio)	Craig Lewis 100 E 1 <sup>st</sup> St Grand Island, NE 68801	City of G. I. Building Department

The above recommendations are made in compliance with the Grand Island Plumbing Code and are contingent upon approval of the Mayor and the City Council.

> City Hall • 100 East First Street • Box 1968 • Grand Island, Nebraska 68802-1968 (308) 385-5325 • FAX: 385-5423 • www.grand-island.com